
 

 

 

August 29, 2022 Email: Richard.Cooper@arkansas.gov    
 
Richard Cooper, Asst. Director  
Arkansas Department of Corrections  
North Central Unit  
P.O. Box 8707  
Pine Bluff, AR 71603  
 
RE:  NPDES Permit Number AR0044016, AFIN 33-00036          

Executed Consent Administrative Order LIS 22-082 
 
Dear Mr. Cooper: 
 
Enclosed is your signed copy of Consent Administrative Order (CAO) LIS 22-082. The Chief 
Administrator signed the Order on July 22, 2022. The Order will be sent for Public Notice on or about 
August 7, 2022. The effective date of the Order will be thirty (30) days after the Order has been sent for 
Public Notice, which will be September 6, 2022. 
 
Per the Order and Agreement Section of CAO LIS 22-082, the Arkansas Department of Corrections - 
North Central Unit has agreed to: 
 
• Submit a Corrective Action Plan (CAP) developed by a P.E. licensed in the state of Arkansas by 

October 6, 2022. The CAP should detail the actions that will be taken to come into compliance 
with the effluent limits of the permit and include a milestone schedule and final date of 
compliance. 
 

• Submit quarterly progress reports detailing the actions taken to come into compliance with the 
effluent limits of the permit. The first progress will be due on October 15, 2022 and quarterly 
thereafter until the CAO is closed.  
 

• Submit a comprehensive Sanitary Sewer Flow Monitoring and Infiltration and Inflow (I/I) Study 
("Study") developed by a Professional Engineer licensed in the state of Arkansas by December 5, 
2022. The Study shall include, at minimum, a baseline for sanitary sewer flows, rainfall 
monitoring, an estimate of available sewer capacity, identification of sources of I/I, an estimation 
of I/I, and a plan and milestone schedule for reducing III with a date of final compliance. 

 
Please refer to CAO LIS 22-082 in any written correspondence to DEQ. Should you have any questions, 
please feel free to contact me directly at (501) 682-0699, or you may e-
mail tiana.toups@adeq.state.ar.us.  
 
Sincerely,  

Tiana Toups  
Tiana Toups, Enforcement Analyst  
5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, AR 72118 
 
CC:  Chris Ashcraft, Maintenance Supervisor, ADC, chris.ashcraft@arkansas.gov   

Adam Triche, McClelland Consulting Engineers, atriche@mce.us.com  
Chid Kwelle, McClelland Consulting Engineers, ckwelle@mce.us.com  
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